FROM THE HEART

Volume 1, Issue 4

Summer, 2003



We seek to reclaim
the Biblical and historical
commitment of the people of
faith to care for the poor
who are sick. The Clinic
provides quality, affordable
healthcare and health education to the growing number
of for income, uninsured
working people of Nashville
who do not have access to
primary medical care.

Advisory Board Joe M. Rodgers, Chair Charles Caudill John Crawford Hank Davis Kirby Davis J. D. Elliott Mark and Martha Ezell Burton P. Grant, M. D. Bill and Phyllis Gregg Steve Gregory Alicia Griffin, DDS Rick Hart Rich Maradik Michael Stephanides, M.D. Mark Vandiver

Board of Directors
Robert Alford, M.D.
Claude Blankenship, CPA
Nellie Ward Cole
David Gaw, M.D.
Eleanor Graves, M.Ed.
Joseph C.Hutts
Mike Kopp
John Lamb, M.D.
Charles N. Martin, Jr.
Philip M. Pfeffer
Christine P. Sharpe
Rubel Shelly
Dorsey Tynes

Frank Woods

Primary Healthcare For Those In Need

From the desk of Dr. Tom Henderson



These continue to be very uncertain times, particularly from an economic perspective. According to an article in the July 28 issue of *The Temessean*, the National Bureau of Economic Research declared July 17 that the recession ended November 2001, because gross domestic product began rising then. Of course, that's debatable (and I'm still searching for a good one-armed economist). The national unemployment rate recently hit a nine-year high of 6.4%. (Two men we know at church just this past week lost their jobs because of corporate downsizing). This same Tennessean article cited a study conducted by Rodgers that revealed that barely one fourth of those surveyed said their employer extended their health benefits after they were laid off. One such individual in that article said after numerous futile efforts to find a new job, "I'm starting to go crazy — there are days when I feel I'm worthless." Faith Family Medical Clinic's primary mission is to try to meet the medical needs of the working uninsured of the greater Nashville area — we sincerely believe that God has put us here for that reason. But we also believe the He brings us to doors of opportunity — and thus we have concluded that we also exist to try to address the needs of those who have fallen on "hard times" — folks who have lost their jobs and are without medical coverage and are presently "between" jobs. What an opportunity!

But let me tell you about a lady we just met vesterday when she presented to Faith Family Medical Clinic for her first visit. She had taken the bus from her South Nashville apartment and disembarked on Charlotte at the Red Cross where they directed her to walk the 3 blocks to Lentz who in turn directed her to walk the 2 blocks to our clinic. She was noticeably pale, but chipper, when we ushered her back to an exam room. She lives alone and has no family and works full time at Wendy's and part time for a special event food service company. She has no medical insurance. Four months earlier she had presented to her local hospital ER because of profound weakness and was found to have a hemoglobin level of only 2.5 (Normal 12-16). That certainly spurred the ER staff to action — she was admitted and transfused with 4-6 units of blood but released the next day after a very limited evaluation because she had no insurance. Further history reveals that she's been experiencing dysfunctional uterine bleeding for months but she just assumed that was "normal for a woman of her age," A repeat hemoglobin done here was 4.6 still dangerously low but she seemed to be handling it quite well and after seeing us she was intending to walk back up to Church Street to catch the bus and ride downtown and then transfer to ride another bus back home to South Nashville. Well, obviously we couldn't let her do that. In the ideal world (with medical insurance) she would have been transported by ambulance to the closest hospital. But we elected to observe her here in the clinic for about 5-6 hours and determined that she was not at the brink of a disaster and must have a very stout heart to handle a hemoglobin that low. She had lunch with us (compliments of Harold Mitchell). Therapy was initiated to hopefully bring her bleeding to a halt and appropriate supplements were started as well. She was then transported back home by one of our staff. She'll require close daily follow up. Well, I tell you this story to make my point — a lot of folks out there are living "on the edge" and are just a blink away from a medical catastrophe and except for the grace of God there go we. Thanks to you all for supporting us and to God for making this clinic possible,

In Him,
Dr. Tom

William H. West

Our Visit with Senator Bill Frist, M.D.

It will soon be a year that I have been volunteering at Faith Family Medical Clinic. It has been one of the most satisfying experiences I have realized in over forty years of nursing.

I found myself surrounded by a talented and earing staff. The opportunity to be of help and service was omnipresent.

As time passed, though and I interacted with patients, I heard with frequency how difficult it can be to access health care without insurance. Indeed, the quality of health could be and was often compromised.

As I listened, I pondered that someone with power and authority should hear what I was hearing. I shared my concerns with Dr. Tom Henderson and said I would like to write to Sen. Bill Frist and invite him to the clinic. He could then have the opportunity to interact with patients regarding health care and its attendant problems.



Left to right: Dr. David Garr, Sen. Bill Frist, Joe Hutts

His office called to acknowledge receipt of my letter and say the invitation had been accepted.

When time passed and he became Senate majority leader, I despaired he would have time to visit. Therefore, I was pleased when the clinic was notified he was indeed coming.



Irene McCarthy, RN and Senator Bill Frist

Saturday 6-28-03 we welcomed him for this long anticipated visit. He toured the clinic, met and greeted the staff and was impressed.

We gathered in the lobby for an interesting meeting. He spoke with emphasis regarding his devotion and concern for quality health care. He also spoke with pride about the prescription drug hill that he helped author and was instrumental in its success.

He listened as many of the staff dialogued regarding how the clinic provides quality primary health care absent the constraints of insurance companies and the government. Sen. Vrist listened and dialogued with much interest. The reason for the invitation was realized as he heard first hand from patients their struggle to negotiate the health care system without insurance. Their histories were graphic and well stated. I was so pleased for this opportunity. The mission of my letter had been realized.

When the visit ended, he was generous in his praise of the clinic, its staff and all the people who provided ancillary support i.e. its Board and benefactors. He admitted he had learned a lot.

We were pleased to read the subsequent letter he wrote to The Tennessean regarding the visit and how impressed he had been.

I was pleased that my concern had been satisfied i.e. that someone with power and authority did hear and heed the message regarding health care without insurance. "It's not easy..."

Irene McCarthy, RN Volunteer

Reprinted from The Tennessean, Letters to the Editor, July 11, 2003

It is estimated that 40 million Americans and as many as 50,000 residents of Nashville do not have health insurance. Many of these people represent the working poor who contribute to our community but are unable to afford quality care.

The Faith Family Medical Clinic in Nashville has filled this void by providing vital health-care services to low-income Tennesseeans. About a week ago, I had the opportunity to visit the clinic and spent some time with patients and staff. I was struck by the dedication of the men and women who serve at the Faith Family Medical Clinic. Their service and commitment is not only exceptional but critical to ensuring that quality medical care is available to everyone - regardless of income.

As Senate majority leader, I'm committed to taking the necessary steps to close the health-care gap that exists today and improve health-care quality and access for all Americans. Groups like the Faith Family Medical Clinic are on the front lines, providing health care to those who desperately need it. Because of their work, thousands of families have access to health care.

I ask the Nashville community to show its support for this organization as it is a cornerstone of our community. Spread the word of the vital services being provided by the Faith Family Medical Clinic - there are many Tennesseans who might benefit from its Samaritan ways.

Bill Frist, M.D.

Honor and Memorial Gifts

Memorials

Mr. Ozzie Crawford Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly

Mr. Robert Driver Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly Mr. John H. Heck

Mr. & Mrs. Drew Saulter

Mr. Charlie Kendrick Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly

Mr. Charles Norman Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly

Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly

Woodmont Hills Church of Christ

Mrs. Anna Belle Queen Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly

Mrs. Glenda C. Norvell

In Honor Of

Mr. Doyle Gaw Ms. Amanda Gaw Dr. & Mrs. Tom Henderson Mr. & Mrs. Turney Stevens, Jr.

David & Patsy Gaw

Mr. & Mrs. D. Russell Thomas

In-Kind Gifts

Centennial Medical Center St. Thomas Hospital

Mr. & Mrs. Dale Gamberg Ms. Barbara Tincher Mr. Mark Ray, West Point Products J & J Home Products Ms. Diane Arvin

Special Thanks to All Our Donors

The Memorial Foundation The Potter Foundation Cal Turner Family Foundation St. Thomas Hospital The Frist Foundation

Baptist Healing Hospital Trust Ezell Foundation

NAMA Philanthropy Corporation

BlueCross BlueShield of TN Comma Trust-The Tennessee Trust

Bell Construction Jim Blevins Foundation Concrete Form Erectors, Inc. S&S Strategies, LLC

Mr. Terrence J. Clyne Mr. & Mrs. Richard H. Coburn Covenant Presbyterian Church Dr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Frist, Jr. Alicia Griffin, DDS Holy Family Men's Club King Family Advised Fund The M. Stratton Foster Charitable Fdn. Mr. & Mrs. Harold D. Mitchell A.J. Stolte, Esq. Mr. Dean A. Thompson Woodmont Hills Church of Christ

Mr. J. Hunter Atkins Mr. Claude Blankenship Mr. Nicholas Bridges Ms. Margaret E. McGirr Mr. & Mrs. Jack Faris Mr. & Mrs. Skipper Phipps Dickson Good Morning Rotary Dr. & Mrs. Rubel Shelly West End UMC Dr. & Mrs. Jeff D. Whitfield

Mr. Mohamed Ahmed Mr. Philip Allen Mr. & Mrs. Stan Allen Martha Jane Peeples Avery Ms. Lucy A. Baty

Mr. James H. Beck Bellevue Rotary Club Blakemore United Methodist Church

Mr. Tommy Branch Brook Hollow Baptist Church

Ms. Amanda Budde Ms. Stacey Carter

Mr. & Mrs. Rogers Clayton Mr. & Mrs. Jerry C. Collins Ms. Lauree Contella Mr. David Croslin

Mr. Jason Cross Ms. June Davis Ms. Sylvia Dawson Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Elean Mr. Dennis Ferrell

Mr. & Mrs. George J. Fox

Mrs. Suzan Hicks Ms. Judith Holcomb Ms. Judy Hudgens

Ms. Elizabeth Hudson

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Kav Ms. Jennie Keith

Mr. Ed Kennedy

Mr. Danny Kenworthy

Drs. Thomas and Sally Killian

Mrs. Susan G. Leary

Mr. & Mrs. David B. Litzkow

Mr John Lustv

Dr. & Mrs. David E. McKee

Mrs. Mary F. McMillen

Ms. Marie Miller

Ms. Faith Neddernmeyer

Mr. Joseph Perry Ms. Sharlena Phillips

Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Pryor

Mr. Billy Rachal Mr. Jim Robinson Mr. Charles D. Segal Mr. Steve Shates

Mr. Phillip Sherrod

Ms. Elizabeth B. Smalley

Ms. Nan Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Jack Spangler Ms. Sandra Stabler

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Stumb

Dr. John B. Thomison, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas S. Tignor Mr. Clarence Tucker

Mr. Paul Vanderwood

Mr. & Mrs. George Vlahakis

Mr. Gary Waller Mr. James E. White Ms. Judith Wilson Mr. Robert Wilson, Jr. Mr. George D. Wright

Mr. & Mrs. William E. Wynns

Mr. Rick York

Mr. & Mrs. Franklin V. York

Volume I, Issue 4 Page 3

FROM THE HEART



Faith Family Medical Clinic 326 21st Avenue North Nashville, TN 37203

Phone: (615) 341-0808 Fax: (615) 341-0881

We're on the Web! ww.faithmedical.org

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. Postage
PAID
Nashville, TN
PERMIT 905

Patient Profile

Miguel Marin, age seven, came to Faith Family Medical following a bicycle accident. After examination at the clinic, it was determined that he had a fractured femur and he was referred to Dr. John Lamb, who is an orthopedic surgeon. Dr. Lamb confirmed the fracture in Miguel's leg and placed a cast from his hip to his ankle. As a result of the excellent care he received, Miguel's leg healed quickly and he is now riding his bicycle again.

Miguel came to Nashville with his family six years ago. He attends Shwab Elementary School and says his favorite thing at school is recess.

Miguel and his family are among the 30-35 patients who are seen at the clinic each day. Patients are charged on a sliding fee scale (\$10 to \$30 per visit), depending on income, and patient fees account for 10% to 15% of the Clinic's operational costs. Other funds are provided by generous donors who share our belief in the need for primary healthcare for all Middle Tennesseans.



Dr. John Lamb and Miguel Marin



Miguel Marin and his Mother